
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

March 18, 2019                             

 

Honorable Frank Fogleman            email: mayormarionar@aol.com  

Mayor of Marion 

P.O. Box 717 

Marion, AR 72364 

 

RE: NPDES Permit Number: AR0021971, AFIN: 18-00110 

 CAP Response   
   

Dear Mayor Fogleman, 

 

The Department received and reviewed the Corrective Action Plan (CAP), dated March 14, 

2019, for the above referenced facility. The response was deemed adequate with the following 

comment: 

 

 Please submit a final compliance report detailing the corrective actions the City of 

Marion has made in achieving final compliance with permit limits by June 1, 

2019. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, feel free to contact 

me at 501-682-0639 or you may e-mail me at bailey.taylor@adeq.state.ar.us.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Bailey Taylor 

Enforcement Coordinator  

Office of Water Quality 

 

 

 

 

cc:     Jerome Alford, P.E., Bond Consulting Engineers, Inc. (bondengineering@hotmail.com)     

          Jim Shempert, City of Marion (jshempert.waterdept@yahoo.com)   
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